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We are determined to be 

the heart, voice, and 

hands of God, making a 

lasting difference in your 

life, our community, and 

the world! 
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 Puckety Presbyterian Church 
At Puckety we personally and collectively Honor God, 

Grow in Faith,  

and Improve our Community and World. 
                                      July 2023 
 

 

Pastor’s Corner  
  
Part of me is surprised that summer’s end is on the horizon.  August brings an inevitable 

feeling for me: “There was more I wanted to enjoy this summer, AND there is more to 

prepare for in September!”  A tug between longing in the now and preparedness for the 

immediate future.  Both are good. Our two boards (Session & Deacons) will be joining for 

our annual (“big picture”) meeting on the 8th, so please be praying for that time, that we 

are open to the Spirit and to each other, and that we have the wisdom to discern where 

God wants to take us, the courage to follow, and the vision to lead the rest of the 

congregation – please be praying for all the members of Puckety’s family to that end as 

well.  One special way to ‘put legs’ on such prayer is to come to the mini-Ministry Fair 

(during the coffee hour on Sun. Aug. 13th at Faith Hall after worship).  We can’t 

encourage you strongly enough to take advantage of that time – not just to understand the 

various ministries of Puckety, but to explore the ways you could fit in!   

 Each one of us should be asking ourselves (on a monthly basis) how am I helping to 

live out the mission Christ has given Puckety to: honor God, grow in faith, and improve our community and world.  

It’s one thing to say it or memorize it, but how, specifically, have you determined to be God’s heart, voice and 

hands, making a lasting difference in the lives of others around us.  My memories of Israel are already starting to 

slowly fade in their sharpness – thank the Lord for pictures and journaling.  Let me try to shine one up a bit by 

sharing it with you.  At the end of the newsletter you’ll find a devotion referencing the loving Fatherhood of God 

toward us.  Well, that wonderful quality of God was made poignantly clear when we visited the Pater Noster 

Church on the Mount of Olives in Jerusalem – built to commemorate the time Jesus taught his disciples in answer to 

their request, “Teach us to pray.”  To which he gave them what we call the Lord’s Prayer, beginning with the words 

“Our Father” which, in Aramaic, is Pater Noster.   

          At the church, nearly everywhere you look, you will find a version of the prayer in a different language – 

along the walls, cloisters, hallways, arches and ceilings, all used to display plaques in 140 different languages and 

dialects.  But the primary place is given to the version in the language it was originally given – Aramaic.  This 

makes sense since that’s how Jesus first delivered it, but there’s another reason.  Many Christians are encouraged by 

the closeness conveyed by the beginning of the prayer, “Our Father.”  But Jesus’ disciples would have been 

surprised at the very start … not just because of the nearness implied by the words, but because of the language he 

used - he was giving it in Aramaic (the common tongue of the Jews at the time), instead of the more formal Hebrew, 

in which all the “proper” prayers to God were given as instructed by the rabbis.  Why is this important?  Jesus was 

communicating the “translatability” of God’s love and purpose.  Long before there were different translations of the 

Scriptures, Jesus (the divine Word of God translated into human flesh) was revealing powerfully how what God was 

doing is for all … and how his word is translatable into all languages, in order to reach all people.  Jesus was making 

a statement.  And the Pater Noster Church does a beautiful job (literally and figuratively) of illustrating that.  

Through Christ, God is our Father.                                                                                Pastor Brian 
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Remember to check Puckety's website and social media!         
Website: www.pucketychurch.org      Like and Follow on Facebook: Puckety Presbyterian Church 

Follow us on Instagram: Puckety Church      Follow us on Twitter: @churchpuckety 

 

         Addiction Ministry Network Project 

for National Recovery Month 

The Addiction Ministry Network in cooperation with the HOPE IN A BAG Project are 
once again joining together to provide support to individuals who are entering 
treatment and we are asking your congregation to participate in this project.  The 
Addiction Ministry Network of Redstone Presbytery is sponsoring a presbytery-wide 
collection by asking congregations to contribute some or all the items listed below.   
Please consider donating the following items for recovery:  Small bible ~ Pens and 

pencils ~ Journals ~ Playing Cards ~ Daily Devotionals, old copies are fine, i.e., Upper Room, Daily 
Bread ~ Shampoo/Conditioner Toothbrushes ~ Toothpaste ~ Deodorant ~ Razors ~ Feminine hygiene 
products ~Soap/Body wash ~ Dental floss ~ Nail clippers ~ Q-tips ~ Small blankets ~Hardtack candies.  
There is a collection bin in the hallway across from the Conference Room.  Kindly consider donating 
to this worthy cause.  Thank you!  

 
  

  

 

 

There are different ways to give to the mission of the church. If you choose to give electronically, click the button on 

our website or you can also make it even easier by using the Vanco Faith App!  (search Vanco App in the App Store or 
Google Play).  When you search for our church, put in "Puckety Presbyterian Church"  For more information on how 

to use Vanco Faith click the link on    pucketychurch.org.  Thank you for your generosity! 
 

The Deacons need the following for the food pantry:   

Cereals      pasta and spaghetti sauce      mac n cheese       any vegetables (except green 

beans and corn)      soups    canned fruit      canned meat/fish      juice    dry or boxed milk     

If you care to donate, please leave the items outside the metal cabinet in the hallway by 

the library. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark your calendars for our first ever Ministry Fair coinciding with our August Coffee Hour on 

August 13th immediately following Worship in Faith Hall!  Come see how you can connect, grow 
and serve along with others here at Puckety Church!  Refreshments will be served.  All are 

welcome. 

http://www.pucketychurch.org/
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ASSE International Student Exchange Programs is currently looking for Host Families for exchange students who will be 
attending local high schools in the upcoming 2023-24 school year.  We would like to extend an invitation to you and your 
family to consider hosting an exchange student. We strongly believe that student exchange programs contribute to world 
peace at a grassroots level, and our host families play a crucial role in achieving that. ASSE students are all of high school age 
(15-18) and come to the United States with their own insurance and spending money, eager to learn about America through 
their host family and the local community.  Whether you are a young family, retired, a single parent, or empty nesters, 
hosting one of our students from countries like France, Italy, Ukraine, Denmark, and many others presents an extraordinary 
opportunity to personally experience their cultures and values while simultaneously sharing your own knowledge about the 
United States.  To get a glimpse of some of the hopeful students who are eagerly waiting to be matched with their host 
families, you can check out our website to view their profiles and read some of their captivating letters. These students are 
genuinely grateful to you and the USA for giving them the chance to live with your family and become part of your 
community for a year.  ASSE is fully committed to turning their dreams into reality, and we hope that you or someone in your 
Congregation would be interested in opening your/their home to a new family member this year.  Check out the Outreach 
bulletin board for more information!! 
 

From the Hearts and Hands of Session 

- The Session used the would-be date of our “off-month” meeting to be the Puckety team to go to 

TryLife on 7/11, where we first received a brief tour and description of their work, and then were 

briefed on the work we proceeded to do – 6 pairs of hands made quick work of it, and we’d like to 

encourage the congregation to continue to look for ways to support the ministry of TryLife to 

mothers and families in our area as a volunteer. 

Women's Bible Study.   We will be starting our journey of The Chosen Season Two on 
Sunday August 20th after church.  Please bring your lunch and have episode 1 of Season 
2 watched and be ready to discuss.  If you need help watching the episode please let 
Wiebke know so we can work out a plan.  This study is open to any women in the 
congregation that would like to join us for this discussion group.  If you have any 
questions please see Wiebke or call her at 724-799-3323. 

 
 
 
Mark your calendar for a VBS Reunion  
and all church bonfire on September 23!  
 

 

 

                                                                                                   

               Watch your announcements for our upcoming annual Apple Dumpling sale!!
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06  Jennifer McKay 

13  Beth Dober 

20  Maria Schafer 

27  Sophia Earhart 

 

  Your Deacons:  
Sandra Ankney 
Pat Fish 
John McAllister 
Cecil McCutcheon                                    
Brandy Roland  
Mira Whalen 
Kim Soulcheck  
Sandy Ankney 
Fran Kapelewski 
Nita Serene 
Brenda McAllister 
Rodney Schafer 
 

 

             Corporate Officers:  
President: Jennifer McKay 

Vice-Pres.: Cliff McKay, Sr. 

Secretary: Debra Artman 

Treasurer: Jolene Kostelansky                                                                      

Joint Board Meeting Tuesday, August 
8th -  Inside the fence - the inner yard 
of the Manse - All are asked to bring a 

side dish or dessert to share.  [Feel 
free to bring your own folding chair 

for your comfort]  5:40 PM – Gather & 
6:00 PM - Meeting start time!! 

 March 3! 

Offering counters:                                                                                  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ATTENTION ALL SESSION 

MEMBERS, DEACONS, AND 

TEAM LEADERS: 
 

Please be sure to check your mail 
slots in the metal cabinet at the top 
of the stairs often.  You may receive 
correspondence or announcements 
that need your attention in a timely 

manner!  
 

  
Pastor: 

Reverend Brian Kilbert 

 

Administrative Secretary:                              

Kelly Kapelewski 

 

Bookkeeper:                             

Debra Artman 

 

Choir Director: 

Lorraine Menk 

                                                    

   Organist/Pianist: 

Jesse Oddis 

 

Housekeeper:                           

Irene Nelson 

 

Financial Secretary: 

Judy West  

 

                               

     
 
 
 

      
      06:  Jolene Kostelansky, Sophia Earhart               
      & Matt Wehrle 
      13:  Helen Crissman & Marilyn Crumley 
      20:  Deb Artman, Janet Karan & Jolene  
      Kostelansky 
       27:  Chuck & Judy West 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS! 
If you are not on our prayer 

chain, please consider signing 
up for it.  It only takes a 

minute to lift someone who 
may need your prayers!  Call 
or email the office.  We have 

an email prayer chain as well 
as a phone call prayer chain. 

 
The Deacons are accepting 

donations of any non-
perishable food items for the 
Deacon’s Pantry.  Place your 

items outside the metal 
cabinet beside the library 

door.  THANK YOU! 
 

Memorial Banners  Please take a moment 
to notice the 2 new banners "This is the 
Day the Lord has Made" - donated by 

Mark Nelson in memory of his parents and 
"Thy Word is a Lamp" - donated by Dean 

Kunkle in loving memory of Dottie.    

Your Session:  
Deb Artman – Clerk 

Jolene Kostelansky 

Jennifer McKay 

Cliff McKay 

Kelly Kapelewski 

Marilyn Crumley 

Helen Crissman 

Maria Schafer 

           Sandy Schafer 
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                                                                       SUMMER SCHEDULE FOR                                                                                       

                                                CHILDREN’S CHURCH! 
August 13, 2023 

August 27, 2023 

  We will start back to every Sunday  

starting on September 10! 

 

 
                                                          

    

                                                                                    

                              

 

 

                                  Our deepest sympathies to the  

                                   Family and friends of Beverly 

                                   Becker on her passing July 24
th
 

                                     As well as the Reid Stewart 

                                     Family on his passing July 3
rd
. 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                          

A few REMINDERS: 

*for the Discipleship Essentials small group - the first meeting will be Wed.  

August 9th at 6:30 PM in Conference Room, and please have read & completed the 

introduction pages (page xv – xvi) as well as chapter 5 (p. 32-39). 

*Sept. 10th – “Back to Church” Kickoff – with a pancake breakfast at 9:00 AM hosted by the Discipleship team. 

*please consider participating in one of the 5 small groups starting up in September. 

*Youth Group starts up September 24th. 

*Trunk or Treat:   Save the date!   Trunk or Treat is October 21st, 3-5PM this year.   We need cars to participate, 

volunteers to help with games and crafts and more importantly smiling faces to welcome our community 

members.   If you would like to help with the planning of this event, please let Wiebke or Kelly know. 

 

 

Our next prayer walk will be on August 20 after worship. We want to encourage people to come out 

for this first one before school starts so that we can lift up the school and its students to God!!                                                                                               

 
 

 

 

 

The Bible readings are from 
“Book of Common Worship” 

 

August 6: 
Genesis 32:22-31 
Psalm 17:1-7,15 
Romans 9:1-5 
Matthew 14:13-21 
 

August 13:  
Genesis 37:1-4,12-18 
Psalm 105:1-6,16-22 
Romans 10:5-15 
Matthew 14:22-33 
 

August 20: 
Genesis 45:1-15 
Psalm 133 
Romans 11:1-2a 
Matthew 15:21-28 
 

August 27: 
Exodus 1:8-2:10 
Psalm 124  
Romans 12:1-8 
Matthew 16:13-20 
                                                                   
 
 
 

 
 

1  Sandra Ankney 

3  Todd Johnston 

  9  Kim Soulcheck 

10  George Davis 

John Fisher 

12  Nicholas Yohe 

Jessica Guyer 

13  Kelly Kapelewski 

15  Jack Barnett 

Marilyn Crumley 

Leroy Anthony 

16 Cooper Spenick 

17  Julie Teichman 
19  Sandy Appleman 

20  Caroline McAllister 
22  Brennan Sugajski 

30 Leatha O’Neil 
31 Laurel Thomm 

Debra Fritz 
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                       A Devotional For You A Center for the Soul  (read Psalm 42 & Romans 8:12-17) 

 

Recently I finished preaching a series on the Psalms, and now we have been looking at the middle chapters 

in Romans.  And I found a connection between the two in the writing of John Ortberg, in the idea of God’s fatherly 

care of us.  The Psalmist cries out, “Why are you downcast, O my soul?  Why are you disturbed within me?” (Ps. 

42:5) Another translation puts it this way: “How collapsed you are my soul, and how you sigh over me.”  Pastor 

Ortberg writes in his book, Soul Keeping, “A soul without a center is like a house built over a sinkhole … On the 

other hand, the soul comes alive when it is centered on God.  ‘Let the morning bring me word of Your unfailing 

love... for to You I lift up my soul.’” 

         A certain man tells of how his 3-year-old son used to approach him when he was tired or frightened or just 

needed to be held.  The little guy would reach out with his arms and say, “Hodja, Daddy. Hodja” – his 3-year-old 

version of “Hold me, Daddy.”  Years later, his son, now a grown man in his thirties, came home from work and 

discovered his wife had left him for another man.  He was devastated and called his dad and asked if he could come 

over. Of course he could, so he drove the five hours to his parents’ home, walked in the door, and collapsed into his 

father’s arms. The father later said, “I could almost hear him crying, ‘Hodja, Daddy. Hodja.’” 

  The Apostle Paul, of course, conveys something similar in Rom. 8, because through our adoption, we now 

not only pray to God as “O Holy One, transcendent God above all,” but as co-heirs with Christ, we cry, “Abba 

Father” – the same intimate title Jesus himself used for the Father – close to our word, Daddy.  This changes 

everything.  When we reach out to God, we are lifting our souls up to be nurtured and healed.  A soul centered in 

God always knows it has a heavenly Father who will hold its pain, its fear, its anxiety.  Ortberg lays it out for 

us, “This is spiritual life: To place the soul each moment in the presence and care of God.”  The Psalmist proclaims 

the need to do just that: “My soul clings to You; Your right hand upholds me.” 

          It is much harder than it sounds to keep our souls centered on God. We hold on tightly, but often to the wrong 

things.  But staying centered on God – His Word, His ways – is the essence of life for the soul. Thomas Kelly wrote, 

“We feel honestly the pull of many obligations and try to fulfill them all. We are unhappy, uneasy, strained, 

oppressed, and fearful that we shall be shallow.  We have hints that there is a way of life vastly richer and deeper 

than all this hurried existence, a life of unhurried serenity and peace and power.  If only we could slip over into that 

Center!  We have seen and known some people who have found this deep Center of living …” 

 

“My soul clings to You; Your right hand upholds me.” When God seems distant, “My soul thirsts for God, for the 

living God.  When can I go and meet with God?” (Ps. 42:2).  Brother Lawrence called this: “Practicing the presence 

of God,” and the most important part of that practice lay in “renouncing, once and for all, whatever does not lead to 

God.” 

         

  Ortberg suggests that a very simple way to guard your soul is to ask yourself, “Will this situation block my soul’s 

connection to God?”  As we begin living this question, we find how little power the world has over our soul. “What 

if I don’t get a promotion, or my boss doesn’t like me, or I have financial problems, or the medical tests have bad 

results?”  Yes, these may cause disappointment, but do they have any power over my soul?  Can they nudge my soul 

from its center, which is the very heart of God? When you think about it that way, you realize that external 

circumstances cannot keep you from being with God.  If anything, they draw you closer to Him. 

      One crying out, “Hold me, Abba Father!” 
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RightNow!  -  Puckety Church has purchased a great resource to invest in all of you! 

We now have unlimited access to RightNow Media—the world’s largest streaming 

library of video Bible study resources (the “Netflix of video Bible studies”). We 

believe that RightNow Media is a tool that can help you live out your faith in every 

area of your life—at home, small groups & in your community (24/7 access). We’ve 

started to use this in our Children’s Ministry too, so make sure you tell your families!  

For both our members and friends of the congregation, RightNow Media has a free 

app that’s available on all major streaming devices so you and your family can access content 

anywhere, anytime.  To get started, simply use the QR code below, create your free account, and start 

browsing more than 20,000 inspiring videos. Please help us spread this news to everyone.  We pray that 

RightNow Media will be a blessing to you and your family! 

https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/pucketychurch 

 
Or you can text the code PUCKETYCHURCH to the number 49775 and you 

will receive a text back, welcoming you to RightNow Media and providing you 

with the invite link to register. 

 

 

Ladies Luncheon will be suspended for the summer months and will recommence in 
September.  Have fun with your friends and family this summer.  Woohoo! See you in 
September. [Hey, isn't that a song?] 
 
Puckety is getting a new Pictorial Church Directory!  One of the first things we’re doing is an organizational meeting – 
Thursday, August 17 at 2:00 PM in the Conference Room.  We need more people to help out on the Directory team 
(there are multiple ways to help And please also mark your calendars for Tue. & Weds, Oct 10-11, 2023.  Those are 
the photo dates (no cost) – we will start scheduling soon, so feel free to carve out a couple times that would work for 
your family.  Help us spread the word so everyone is included!  You will get a free directory and 8x10 portrait just for 
participating.  And you will have the opportunity to buy additional family portraits.  Our new Church Directory won’t be 
complete without you!  Please use the sign-up sheet in these announcements to volunteer to help out! 

Please place in offering plate or give to Deb Artman: 

      Connecting Families.  Supporting Our Ministries.  Building our Church Community. 
We are called to minister to one another in Christian Love. 

A NEW Church Directory Program provides us with the tools to do just that! 

Yes! I would be willing to help with: 
 Contacting Families. I love to talk to people.                                                               

 Helping with portrait appointment sign-ups. I like to help others. 

 Greeting our families during photography.  Social butterfly is my middle name. 

 Taking and collecting photographs for our church’s activity 

            pages and ministries. I should be working for National       

            Geographic. 

 Creative design ideas for our new directory. I love letting my 

            creativity come out to play! 

 Gaining student community service hours working with this program.  I know that looks good on my college 

application and resume: 

Name:  __________________________________________________ 

Phone:   _________________________________________________ 

Email:  __________________________________________________ 

Thank You!  For your support of this important event in the life of our church! 

https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/pucketychurch
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The AV Team is still in need of two additional volunteers to run the sound board.  All training is provided.   We have 
made some tweaks so that the sound person no longer has to run to the front to be the video person for the 
children's sermon or special events, so this is really a behind the scenes position.  Please let Wiebke or Pastor 
Brian know if you are interested.   
 

Date 
Presentation 

Creation 
Presenter Sound Zoom host 

8/6/2023 Brian Joyce Nate Wiebke/Keira 

8/13/2023 Sandra Sandra Zach Wiebke 

8/20/2023 Matt Matt Nate Wiebke 

8/27/2023 Beth Beth Rodney Deb 

9/3/2023 Wiebke Wiebke Zach Chari 

 

 

 

We as a church are still supporting the Try Life Center by going to their Lower Burrell facility on the 

second Tuesday of the month and volunteering to organize and sort through the donations they have 

received.  Those who have already participated in this program can confirm that this is an easy way to 

give back and support a group that supports those most vulnerable, mothers and young children.  Ideally 

we like to send in a group of 4-6 people from Puckety.  We need a few more volunteers for October, 

November and December.  If you have volunteered before please consider signing up for a slot.  If you 

are curious and have some questions please see Wiebke.   You do not have to stand for the whole time 

you are there, we work as a group and can easily be the legs for the willing hearts that have unwilling 

legs and feet.  This is also a great opportunity to show off your snazzy new Puckety shirt! 

For August the volunteers are: Lisa Wilson, Angela Goodwin, Barb Sprinkle, Bruce and Kim Sproull. 

For September the volunteers are Jack and Traci Kirchartz, Marilyn Crumley, Margie Hazlett and Matt 

Wehrle 

 
Memorial Banners - the Worship Team would like to procure 4-5 more hanging banners 

for the sanctuary so a different pair could be rotated about every 6 weeks – mid January 

– mid November.  As before, this is an opportunity for families/members to purchase a 

banner (2' x 6') in memory of a loved one. The relevant information would be included 

on the backside of the banner, and in the printed announcements/postscripts for the 

respective period it is displayed. The average cost is about $100/banner.  Suggested 

options are available in the office (particularly Thanksgiving and Pentecost) If you are 

interested in purchasing one to be used in our yearly worship, please contact Rev. Kilbert 

to see the options. Thank you.  

 

 

 
Outreach Team Update 
Your Outreach Team thanks those of you who have been participating in our effort to “improve our 
community and world”.  We continue to search for and develop new and better ways to serve our mission 
of spreading the Good News as the Body of Christ!  Please visit our table at the upcoming Ministry Fair 
on August 13th.  Don’t forget to wear your Puckety T-shirt when you Outreach! 
Some of you have helped or soon will be helping the TryLife Center by working in teams for 2-3 hours 
one day this year to inspect, clean, and/or organize clothing and other supplies.  Once a month, we have 
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committed to providing this service to this wonderful organization who helps young mothers with 
pregnancy, parenting and life skills support.  There is no limit to how many of us can participate each 
time, so you might still sign up on the bulletin board to work with others from Puckety who have already 
committed.  It’s a fun time for fellowship and sharing your faith.  TryLife has another need that would 
require greater time and dedication than our current ministry effort with them.  You will hear more about 
this table at the upcoming Ministry Fair on August 13th. 
We are making some changes to our ministry approach to the schools.  We are discontinuing the 
recognition of the school staff with cards, snacks, water, and gift coupons. Research is underway to find 
more useful ways to show them our appreciation for what they do.  You will be informed before the end of 
the year what we will provide to them early in 2024.  Prayerwalking will restart on the 3rd Sundays of each 
month following the worship service, beginning in August.  Please consider joining us in this conversation 
with God and wear your Puckety T-Shirt. 
We are currently involved in a new mission to help recovering addicts called, “Hope in a Bag”.  The 
Addiction Ministry Network of Redstone Presbytery is sponsoring a presbytery-wide collection of these 
items: Small bible ~ Pens and pencils ~ Journals ~ Playing Cards ~ Daily Devotionals (old copies are fine, 
i.e., Upper Room, Daily Bread) ~ Shampoo/Conditioner ~ Toothbrushes ~ Toothpaste ~ Deodorant ~ 
Razors ~ Feminine hygiene products ~Soap/Body wash ~ Dental floss ~ Nail clippers ~ Q-tips ~ Small 
blankets ~Hardtack candies.  All items need to be in the bin across the hall from the conference room by 
September 17th. 
The Compassion Network (CN) has, for several years now, provided a furniture / appliance ministry to our 
local communities.  Many times, some of us have helped collect or distribute items to some very needy 
people and get to share our faith while doing it.  People often let this organization know that they have an 
item or entire household for pickup. Occasionally, some of us have helped pick up some or all of the 
furniture and/or appliances from a house where a person has passed away and the family has donated 
the items.  Other times, they just bought something new and want to get rid of the old.  If you know of a 
situation like this, please let Matt Wehrle know (724-396-6775) and the CN will make it happen.   
Puckety Church will continue to offer an Easter Egg Hunt, Vacation Bible School, and Trunk or Treat as 
outreach efforts to our community.  More participation is always needed for these events.  It is our 
experience that you get more from being there than those attending!  Please see any of your Outreach 
Team members for details. 
Finally, here is a report from our global partner, David Lian, the founder and president of the Myanmar 
Undergraduate School of Theology (MUST):  

 

 

A Brief Myanmar Mission Report (from Rev. David Ngun Peng Lian)  July 20, 2023 

 

Warmest greetings to you from Myanmar! It has been a great blessing to get to know Puckety Church. 

We have been so blessed to partner with you all in the Lord’s ministries for the past many years. Your 

support and prayers have meant a lot to our ministries. (pic0) 

 

1. The children at Agape House are doing well in the Lord (pic1). [Most of these kids come from 

homes that were burned down by the military gov’t.  They took them to a swimming pool, owned by 

a wealthy Buddhist businessman who gave MUST a discount! (pic2)]. Thanks for sending your 

support a few weeks ago. We have used some of your support for buying rice bags (pic3) and 

some of it for our building project. The children enjoy their schooling. Now, no one is sick though 

some suffered from flu two weeks ago. All 46 children here are doing well, studying well, eating 

well, clothed well, and taken care of well through your prayers and support.  

2. We have admitted 39 students (pic4) this year after closing MUST for three years because of 

political situation in Myanmar. Now, we have begun to admit only first year students. We praise the 

Lord for sending us these committed young people to MUST. Everything is going well in the Lord. 

All students enjoy their studies, time, and stay.  
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3. Our three daughter churches are doing well, too. Now, every church member comes back to attend 

our churches because things get better, though big gatherings are still prohibited.  

4. Our construction for the orphans is going well, too (pics5-8). We hope to finish it in two weeks. 

Now, the first floor and second floor are already occupied by the children, though it is still under 

construction because of our accommodation problem. We praise the Lord for friends who donated 

to this project - including you. We still need your prayers to finish our building project.  

 

Thanks again for your love, prayers and support for MUST ministries.   Much love in the Lord, David 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 

10:00am Worship  

31 

Meals on 

Wheels  

1 

6:30pm 

Outreach Team 

Meeting  

8:00pm N.A. 

meeting  

2 

Meals on 

Wheels  

3 

10:00am BHS 

Marching Band 

Lunch  

6:00pm Praise 

Band Rehearsal  

6:30pm 

Financial Peace 

University  

4 

Meals on 

Wheels  

OFFICE 

CLOSED  

5 

Hicks/Becker 

Reunion  

6 

10:00am Worship  

7 

Meals on 

Wheels  

8 

5:45pm 

Session/Deacons 

Meeting  

8:00pm N.A. 

meeting  

9 

Meals on 

Wheels  

6:30pm 

Discipleship 

Essentials 

Group  

10 

10:00am BHS 

Marching Band 

Lunch  

6:00pm Praise 

Band Rehearsal  

6:30pm 

Financial Peace 

University  

11 

Meals on 

Wheels  

OFFICE 

CLOSED  

12

 

13 

10:00am Worship  

11:00am Mini Ministry 

Fair/Coffee Hour 

 

 

14 

Meals on 

Wheels  

4:30pm 

Discipleship 

Team Meeting  

5:30pm MS 

Group Meeting  

6:30pm Seneca 

Service Unit 

Leader Meeting  

15 

7:00pm Sewing 

Guild  

8:00pm N.A. 

meeting  

16 

Meals on 

Wheels  

6:30pm 

Discipleship 

Essentials 

Group  

17 

2:00pm 

Directory Rep 

Meeting  

6:00pm Praise 

Band Rehearsal  

6:30pm 

Financial Peace 

University  

18 

Meals on 

Wheels  

OFFICE 

CLOSED  

19 

Kapelewski 

Wedding 

Shower  

20 

10:00am Worship  

11:00am Prayer Walk  

 
11:30am Women's Bible 

Study  

21 

Meals on 

Wheels  

22 

8:00pm N.A. 

meeting  

23 

Meals on 

Wheels  

6:30pm 

Discipleship 

Essentials 

Group  

24 

6:00pm Praise 

Band Rehearsal  

6:30pm 

Financial Peace 

University  

25 

Meals on 

Wheels  

OFFICE 

CLOSED  

26 

Yost Birthday 

Party???  

27 

10:00am Worship  

28 

Meals on 

Wheels  

10:30am Card 

Ministry  

29 

5:00pm Worship 

Team Meeting  

8:00pm N.A. 

meeting  

30 

Meals on 

Wheels  

6:30pm 

Discipleship 

Essentials 

Group  

31 

6:00pm Praise 

Band Rehearsal  

6:30pm 

Financial Peace 

University  

1

 
Meals on 

Wheels  

 

2 
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